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What has been happening across our school? 


A message from Mrs Harris our Headteacher:


Lots of us were all very excited last week to get our Disco Shoes on for the Rainbow Razzle Dazzle Disco and to see the children and the staff show off their dance moves!


This week is national Anti-Bullying week and a further opportunity to, ‘Make a noise about bullying’. We started the week off by all wearing odd socks to celebrate everyone’s uniqueness and an assembly with Miss Bridger. Our school values of respect and kindness underpin all the learning we are doing this week around Anti Bullying with the children.


Next week is Parent’s Evening on Wednesday 22nd and Thursday 23rd November. We are looking forward to sharing your child’s work with you and talking about their learning. Please do sign up for a slot with your child’s teacher. 


Last week Gold Class were our attendance winners with the highest attendance of 99% - well done Gold Class!





Fairholme Primary School             ‘We believe we can achieve’.
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Save the Date…Spread the word…Friday 8th December…4.00pm – 6.00pm


Fairholme’s Christmas Fair


We are so exciting to be hosting our first Christmas Fair. Please help us – we can’t do it without you!


Would you be interested in supporting school by running a stall? Do you have a few hours to help wrap some presents that we need for the fair? 


If so, please let the office know and they will pass your details on to Mrs Body and Mrs Sansom.


Do you run a small business and would like to have a stall selling your own products? If so please, let the office know and they will pass your details on to Mrs French, our Parent Governor. 








Nursery


Nursery have been reading the story - Rainbow fish. They have been learning about how we can be good friends and the importance of sharing. They have also been having lots of fun with counting!


Reception


Recently, the children have been learning about Diwali. They made Diwali cards, and were very lucky to have a parent who came into school to speak to the children about how they celebrate Diwali at home.





Year 1 have enjoyed two fabulous dinosaur workshops in school. In one workshop they learnt lots about dinosaurs and examined a range of fossils, dinosaur teeth and bones. In the other workshop they made plaster cast fossils and did fossil rubbings. It was a great day!


Year 2 have been really engaged with their work on The Great Fire of London. They have been doing some wonderful diary writing as Samuel Pepys and creating some in interesting silhouette artwork.











Year 5 have recently had a talk from the police about road safety and they were able to have a turn at using their speed gun!  They were are also really excited to learn all about space and made exploding rockets in their Science workshop last week.


Year 6 had a very interesting heart dissection workshop to start off the new ‘Pulse’ topic. Needless to say, the children thoroughly enjoyed this! 


On the 13th of November, Luke temple, a well-known author visited visiting Years 1 to 6 and read one of his latest stories to them. The children really enjoyed this!








Year 3 are becoming actual scientists in their topic 'Time Team' and have been exploring all things rock based. Experimenting with the 3 types of rocks, igneous, metamorphic and sedimentary. The children have also been replicating cave paintings.


Year 4 are enjoying investigating all things Roman at the moment in their topic, Toga-Tastic. They kick started this topic with a hands-on workshop with Chertsey Museum. They had a chance to explore artefacts and talk to a Historian.





Uniform 


If you have any second-hand school uniform, that is in good condition and that you no longer require, we would happily take it off your hands. 


We particularly need younger boys’ t-shirts and trousers. Thank you.








Sports


Recently, 12 of our KS2 children wrapped up warm and attended the Hounslow Cross Country Festival.


It was an icy morning, but perfect for running through the mud! 


There were four races: Y3/4 Boys and Girls followed by Y5/6 Boys and Girls. They ran their socks off and produced some excellent sprint finishes where they overtook several children! 


Miss Glenister is incredibly proud of the children’s behaviour and their attitude towards having fun and enjoying participating. 


Thank you Miss Glenister and Mrs Evans for taking the children to Cross Country.





Maths 


How is your child getting on practising and learning their times tables? Do you find time to do this together?


Please don’t forget that we have a subscription to Timetables Rock Stars, that your child can use to help them learn their tables.


If you need any support with times tables please speak to your class teachers.





 Poetry 


You may remember I told you that Year 2 had entered some poems into a poetry competition. Well, we are delighted to say some of their poems are going to be published in a real book! We have authors amongst us.


We are very proud of them!








Get to know our new Pastoral Support Assistant – Miss McManus.


Some children interviewed Miss McManus and this is what they found out:


Why did you choose to work at Fairholme? I wanted to work with children in a school and help people. 


What are you enjoying about being in our school? Getting to know the school community and all the families.


Do you have any pets? Nope!


Favourite Colour? Yellow


What is your favourite food? Curry 


Mis McManus will be working in our school office and be meeting and greeting you when you come into school. Miss McManus will also be supporting families with attendance and any medical needs that your child might have.








Question of the week


What would rather be able to stop time or go back in time?





Thought for the week


Nothing that is worth anything is easy. 





 Christmas Productions Dates


Nursery Singing – Friday 8th December


Reception – Tuesday 12th December 


Yrs 1 and 2 – Wednesday 13th December


Yrs. 3 and 4 - Thursday 14th December 


Yrs. 5 and 6 – Friday 15th December 








